APPROVED MINUTES

INARS Executive Committee Meeting

November 30, 2008
7:00-8:50 PM EDT

Present:
Teresa Arroyo-Bensick, Peggy Bennett, Joan Brooks, Pam Hansen-Barnard, Theresa Pettersen-Chu, Jeanne Reock
Absent: 
Pam Hansen-Barnard

	
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS/COMMENTS
	RESPONSIBILITY
	TIMEFRAME

	1
	Treasurer’s Report
	Teresa reported we recently spent $17,500 for marketing expenses in the same month.  So far we’ve received $11,185 in INARS membership dues, which is $6000 short of our projection.  A budget shortfall is projected unless we get substantially more memberships.
Teresa sent a $7205.46 check to MIB, the video production company, which they already cashed, that was supposed to go to Theresa.  
On 11/11/08 Teresa also sent a $9,000 check to Theresa P-C, which Theresa has not received yet.
Funds must be reallocated in order to cover DVD expenditures, but that will be done in another meeting.

Jeanne questioned the funding source of the training DVD.  The original budget of approximately $15K was to have produced 3 videos, including one on training.  We were already over budget by approximately $1200 of overtime after the first filming.  In addition Mark thought he might need to film some testimonials and possibly another session, which will add to our expense, but that part will still be within our original budget.  As a result, Mark suggested completing the first 2 videos and not the 3rd training video for now, which would keep us within our budget.  We have all the footage we need for a training video, but not the funds for the script and editing.  We may be able to get RCI to fund some of it.  Another idea is to fund the training video with next year’s budget.
	A new policy was suggested and approved by the Executive Committee stating, “Any expenditure over $500 must be approved by the president.”  Peggy will add it to our policy document.   All committee chairs will be notified of the new policy at the next BOD meeting.
Teresa will contact the bank to see if the check for $9,000 has cleared.  If not, she’ll stop payment on it; if it did, she’ll have the bank investigate what happened to it.  Teresa will reimburse Theresa for the $7205.46.
Additionally Theresa P-C will get from MIB a receipt for the second amount they were paid ($7,205.46). She can work with MIB to apply the $7205.46 to current unpaid-for work.
Joan will put this on the agenda for a future meeting.

Theresa will get a ballpark estimate of the editing costs for the training video.  Jeanne will suggest that RCI foot some of that bill at RCI’s next meeting on December 8.
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Teresa

Theresa
Joan

Theresa

Jeanne


	by 12/14/08
12/01/08

Next week
by 12/14/08

by 12/07/08

12/08/08



	2
	Update on membership 
	Some new people came on board this year, but 61 existing members have not yet renewed this year.   It is not unusual to have to make phone calls to remind people to get their dues in.  Peggy suggested a yahoo mailgroup reminder to get dues in, which the group endorsed.  The Executive Committee agreed to extend the deadline for dues until December 15.
In addition, some Executive Committee members will place phone calls to certain current INARS members whose dues are not yet paid.
	Peggy will draft an email to the yahoo mailgroup that Executive Committee members will review.
Theresa will call Chris Hammer, Lorie Speciale, and Laura Steckler.  

Joan will call Michael Herman and Sass Anderson.

Jeanne will call Elaine Burns, Kim Evans, Deb Elkin, and Mike Schlesinger.


Teresa will call Mary Robinson, Melissa Schreck, Marlene Kennedy, and Carol Gersten.
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Theresa

Joan

Jeanne

Teresa
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by 12/08/08

by 12/08/08
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	3
	INARS rep to BASEC
	We still need an INARS rep to BASEC to replace Margaret Healy.  Joan and Mike Schlesinger are already reps, but 3 total are needed.  BASEC has a phone call every other month and subcommittees usually also phone in every other month.  Several INARS members were suggested.
	Joan will call Joan Small, Joanne Gaffney, and Bonnie Muller.
The rest of us will email Joan if we have other ideas for a rep.
	Joan
All others
	by 12/14/08

by 12/08/08

	4
	Update on press kit and video
	PRESS KIT:

This is almost final.  Theresa just needs Noël’s and Joe’s bios.  Noël thought the 3 press releases Karen wrote were good for national magazines, but thought we needed something else for local holistic newsletters.  Noël had written two for the Naturally Awake magazine in Nyack, NY one of which was accepted, which Theresa will send to Karen to see what she says.  Theresa would like all work on the press kit to be complete by the end of December.

Theresa sent money for folders to be created.  We’ll need envelopes for mailing the press kits.  Graphic designer Joy Markel will design (for $350) a business card, letterhead, envelope, and thank you card.  Joan suggested that a Word doc would be more flexible than a pdf file for the letterhead and envelope.  Theresa will talk to Joy about that.  Karen will make a DVD of all the printed materials for the press kit, which we’ll send as well as the printed materials.
VIDEO:

Filming at Omega went well.  The crew shot a good bodymind session that Ilana led, which will be part of the training video.  They didn’t have time at Omega to show people working with people.  They also videotaped sessions with Joe and Ilana.  Ilana also offered background on RSM, which was filmed.  Theresa is projecting that most of the work on this project will be completed by the end of the year.  The DVDs could be copied and included in the press kit.
OMEGA ADS:

Noël sent an email on an RSM ad for the Omega catalog and welcome book.  We split these costs with RCI.  Last year we spent $3400 for a 1/6 page catalog ad and $270 for ¼ page in the welcome book.   These costs were split 3 ways:  INARS, RCI, and Joe and Noel.  This year the half-page 4-color ad is $3800 and the welcome book ad is $630.  Design of the ads by Joy Markel is $550.  At a total of $5005, the INARS portion is $1668.33. Since we’d budgeted $3000 for advertising and this is all we’ll do this year, the Executive Committee approved the expenditure. 
BROCHURES:

43 packages (of 50 each) were requested by members during the membership drive.  Theresa has 18 packages left.  Pam, who will send them to those who requested them, has zero.   About 3000 brochures are needed for the Psychotherapy Networker Conference and about 750 for Omega.  200 were sent to the USABP conference last year and more were at the table as well.  The Executive Committee agreed to print another 10,000 brochures for approximately $1112 plus tax and delivery.
	Theresa will send Noël’s article to Karen to see what she says.

Theresa will talk to Joy about using a Word doc rather than a pdf file for the letterhead and the envelope.
Theresa will email Jeanne who will email RCI about their third of this project.

Theresa will order 10,000 more brochures.
	Theresa

Theresa

Theresa

Theresa


	by 12/14/08

by 12/14/08

by 12/07/08
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	5
	Holistic directories
	Not addressed due to lack of time.
	
	
	

	6
	INARS policy (15 minutes)
	Everyone agreed to do this over email.
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